MINUTES OF THE JOINT MEETING OF THE


SANFORD AIRPORT AUTHORITY AND


THE CITY OF SANFORD


HELD ON MONDAY, AUGUST 10, 1998








PRESENT FOR THE AUTHORITY:	A. K. Shoemaker, Jr., Vice Chairman


William Bush, Jr. Sec/Treasurer


					Colonel Charles H. Gibson


Lon K. Howell


William R. Miller


					Kenneth W. Wright





AUTHORITY STAFF PRESENT:		Stephen H. Coover, Interim Executive Director


					Susan Flowers, Director of Finance


					Jean H. LeMoine


					Ann D. Gifford





PRESENT FOR THE CITY:		Mayor Larry A. Dale


					Commissioner Lyons


					Commissioner Lessard


					Commissioner Eckstein


					Commissioner Williams





CITY STAFF PRESENT:	Donna Watt, Director of Finance


	Tony VanDerworp, City Manager


	William Simmons, Past City Manager


	Jay Marder


	Kevin Fall


	Chief Dillard


	Janet Dougherty, City Clerk


	Markae Rupp, Assistant to City Clerk





The meeting was called to order by Mayor Dale at 3:04 p.m.





Mayor Dale advised the meeting was called as a work session between the Sanford Airport Authority and the City of Sanford and was required by the Airport’s Enabling Legislation for the budget approval process for the Authority’s FY 1998-99 Budget.





The Interim Executive Director advised the Authority was here to comply with the Airport’s Enabling Legislation.  Susan Flowers, Director of Finance would brief the Commission on the budget.  Approval of the budget  would be requested.  The Airport Authority would approve the budget at its regularly scheduled meeting on Tuesday, August 11, 1998.





Susan Flowers, Director of Finance, briefed the Commission on the Authority’s FY 1998-99 Budget.





Discussion ensued regarding legal fees incurred by the Authority and budgeted for 1998-99.





The Interim Executive Director advised the Authority was very appreciative of the vote of confidence by the City of Sanford in offering the $1 million line of credit.





Discussion regarding other possible funding sources.





Discussion regarding AAAE Airport Management 101 Seminar attended by Mayor Dale, Board Member Howell and Board Member Robertson.





Discussion regarding the search for an executive director.





Discussion regarding the selection of a committee outside the Airport Authority Board for selection of candidates.  Some Authority Board Members felt the selection committee should be made up of board members who are more familiar with airport requirements. 





The Interim Executive Director advised the Committee was scheduled to meet on August 21, 1998, at the request of the Airport Board.





Discussion regarding interviewing at least the top candidate prior to the committee meeting on August 21, 1998.





The Interim Executive Director advised there was nothing to stop the Authority from meeting with the top candidate and at the meeting on August 11, 1998, the issue could be discussed.  Further,  the Board would be furnished with resumes of the top candidates at that meeting.





Commissioner Williams commended the Authority on the budget.





There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,











Stephen H. Coover


Interim Executive Director
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